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As most of you will know we donôt have a Membersô Meeting in August but we have still 
produced your Newsletter so there you go: 
 
 
The important bit first, renewing your membershipé.!! 
 

As mentioned in last monthôs Newsletter the renewal date for membership of the Society is  the 1st of 
September and a huge thank you to those of you, who have already renewed, it is very much appreciated. 
Those of you who havenôt got round to it yet, there is still plenty of timeé..well a few weeks anyway ! 
 

We do try to make it as easy as possible for you to pay your subs, but first and just by way of a reminder they 
remain at: 

Ã9 for single membership and Ã17 for double. 
 

For those of you with access to the internet and online banking it would be brilliant if you could pay by this 
method, lots of you have already done so. Our bank, Yorkshire Bank, has been taken over by Virgin Money 
but all our account details remain the same. Our account number and sort code are: 

Account 34995727 
Sort Code: 05-05-30 

 

¶ To enable us to identify the payment can you please insert the first 3 characters of your surname and 

the last 3 characters of your post code into the reference field.  Easy. 

¶ Alternatively, if you do telephone banking, then payment in this way would also be great. Again you will 
need to provide your unique reference as mentioned above. 

¶ You can of course pay by cheque: to Addingham Civic Society, please write your post code on the 

back of the cheque. You can post your cheque to our Secretary Gill Battarbee at 9 Main Street, 
Addingham LS29 0PD or just pop it through her letterbox or for that matter, any of the following 
Trustees letter boxes ! See below. 

¶ Cash is always welcome and payment can be made to Gill or once again to any of the Trustees named 
below. 

¶ Jim Robinson 11 St Michaels Way 

¶ Mike Williams 21 Sidebeck Road 

¶ Malcolm Keeble 4 Springfield Mount 

¶ Margaret Keating 1 Sidebeck Way. 
 

¶ For those of you who get your Newsletter delivered by hand we started collecting your subs with last 
monthôs Newsletter but if we missed you, then hopefully we will catch you when we deliver this 
Newsletter ! 

¶ We perfectly understand if, for whatever reason, you might still find it a bit tricky to pay your subs in 
which case just give Gill a quick call on 01943 839792 or drop her an email 
at secretary@addinghamcivicsociety.co.uk  and weôll sort something out. 

 

Following your payment we will hand deliver your new Membership card. 
It goes without saying that if you do renew, then a really big thank you from everyone at the Society. If, for 
whatever reason, you feel you are unable to renew your membership this year, then can we just say thank you 
for your help and support over the years. 
 

Regards as always. 
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Addingham Civic Society a Member of Civic Voice: a piece from our Secretary Gill Battarbee 
 

ñEarlier in the year I became a trustee of Civic Voice and it occurred to me that many of you 
will no doubt have often seen the Civic Voice logo on our newsletters, but may not be 
familiar with the organisation. So here is some background about Civic Voice which may be 
of interest.  

Civic Voice is the national umbrella organisation for all types of civic groups. The Civic Voice website says of 
itself, ñCivic Voice is the national charity for the civic movement in England. 
We make places more attractive, enjoyable and distinctive. We promote civic 
pride.ò 

The membership of Civic Voice comprises over 250 societies and 
organisations representing many types of communities, from some of the 
largest like Leeds with many corporate members to tiny societies with just a 
handful of individual residents, but all with the common theme of civic pride. 
With this type of broad membership Civic Voice can be influential. Working 
with a small team based in Birmingham training, presentations, webinars, 
visits, campaigns and awards are organised. Some of you may remember 
when, in 2012, President, Griff Rhys Jones, visited Addingham as part of a 
campaign to protect the Green Belt.  

Much of the work of Civic Voice 
relates to the built environment. For 
example, currently it has provided 
much information and training about 
the planning White Paper ñPlanning 
for the Futureò which is due to come 
to parliament in the autumn, a bill 
which will affect communities for 
many years. Civic Voice has been 
successful in establishing an All Party 
Parliamentary Group (APPG) to focus 
on and challenge some of the content of the bill. We are delighted 
that our MP Robbie Moore has joined this APPG. Launching the 
APPG for Civic Societies for the 2021-2022 Parliamentary year, 
Chairman, Craig Mackinlay MP said: 
ñAs the national Chairman of the All-Party Parliamentary Group for 
Civic Societies, I am looking forward to working with fellow MPs and 
our colleagues at Civic Voice to give the civic movement a voice in 
Parliament. Work on the Planning Bill and the future of the high 
street will be at the top of our list. Our aim is to ensure communities 
remain at the heart of placemaking decisions.ò 
 

Recently Civic Voice has started a series of webinars called Membership Mondays at which Societies are 
invited to make a presentation on a particular theme. The latest theme was Influence and Collaboration ï 
three fascinating presentations covering street art in Beeston, historic buildings in Wakefield and woodland 
biodiversity and well being in Buxton. Well worth watching and lots of ideas to mull over. If you would like to 
see what is on offer do check out the Civic Voice website, just click on the link at the bottom of this pageò. 
http://www.civicvoice.org.uk/get-involved/events 
 
A brilliant update from Environment Group 
As always there is much going on and some wonderful news to report: 
 
First up our Village Jumble Trail 
 
Donôt forget our village jumble trail on Sunday September 12th 
Rather than send unwanted goods to recycling set up a table outside your house and let your unwanted 
goods find a new home. Charge as much or as little you wish. Donate as much or as little as you wish to a 
charity of your choosing. 
There is a charge of Ã5 per household to cover the cost of setting up the event and producing the catalogue. 
Any surplus monies will be donated to the Environment Group. For more information click on the link at the 
bottom of this page, or email aeg@addingham.info 
https://addinghamenvironmentgroup.org.uk/jumble-trail/ 
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Tackling climate change in Addingham 
 

At the suggestion of Councillor Adrian Naylor earlier this year we applied for funding to Bradford Council for a 
project called ñTackling Climate Change in Addinghamò.  We have recently learnt that our bid was successful 
and we have been awarded Ã3,050 to run several projects as follows: 
 

1. Home energy efficiency ï funds to buy a 3D mini thermal imaging camera and five home energy 
monitors and to train volunteers in their use.  The aim here is to lend the energy monitors to 
residents and use the thermal imaging camera to identify where heat loss occurs within the home.  
Weôre looking for volunteer residents!  Please contact aeg@addingham.info if youôre interested. 

2. Food waste and composting ï the 
aim is to encourage residents to 
compost their garden and kitchen 
waste using both traditional 
compost bins (made from wooden 
pallets) and wormeries.  We have 
funds to buy seven wormeries 
and already have volunteers to 
take them on condition that they 
demonstrate how to use them to 
neighbours and other residents.  
We also plan to invite an expert 
from Harlow Carr to provide training.  Please contact aeg@addingham.info if you want to take part. 
This photo was taken from the óWormCityô website (yes thatôs right !) you must check it out, just 
óGoogle itô ! 

3. Community involvement ï we need to redouble our efforts to encourage all village residents to 
move towards zero carbon lifestyles.  The grant will also enable us to mount a publicity campaign by 
providing funds to design and print leaflets on energy efficiency, composting and other issues to be 
delivered to every household in the village by our AEG volunteers. 

 
Addingham Moorside Connections 
 

Together with the Yorkshire Dales Rivers Trust (YDRT) we have also been successful in an application to 
Natural England under their new Nature Recovery SeedCorn Fund.  We have been awarded a grant of 
Ã6400 to work with farmers and landowners to start a project on protecting, restoring and connecting wildlife 
habitats across the Moorside.  The first phase has already started involving a baseline survey of existing 
habitats being carried out by local ecology consultants Haycock and Jay. 
 
Bee Together 
 

More good news! We (Addingham) are now officially part of the 
Yorkshire Dales Millennium Trustôs ñBee togetherò pollinator 
project that aims to create wildflower meadows along a B-line 
from Lancaster to Leeds.  We recently had the pleasure of 
showing Catherine Mercer, the YDMT project officer, around our 
wildflower sites in the village including the Methodist Church 
graveyard, Church Field, Old Station Way, several sites in the 
Memorial Recreational Ground and the uncut margins of Hoffman 
Wood Field.  Meadowsweet, great willow herb and knapweed are 

spreading nicely 
in the strip next to 
the cricket nets! 

 
Our new status gives us not only access to help and advice 
from YDMT but also funds to buy equipment such as devices 
for lifting docks and rakes and forks for haymaking (if we 
wish).   And it gives our Bee and Butterfly project (now in its 
third year) a real boost.  Our B and B volunteers walk along 
their wildflower transects every week or so recording bees 
and butterflies as they go.  The upper picture is a male red-
tailed bumblebee taken by Julia Tomlinson. 
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Austrian scythes 
Thanks to a pre-covid grant from our village beer festival fund we 
are now the proud owners of two Austrian scythes. The festival grant 
included funds to pay for a training day (setting-up, sharpening, 
peening and cutting technique) for Peter Miller. Peter is now our 
master-scyther and he has been passing on his new knowledge to 
others. So far he has trained nine others in the group.  So we're now 
good to go on one of our wildflower sites in the village which will 
soon be ready for cutting. We're just waiting for the late flowering 
knapweed to set seed. Thanks to Peter and our volunteers grass 
cutters! 
 
Balsam bashing 

 

From late June to mid-August we are always busy balsam 
bashing.  This is our fourth year and weôre making very good 
progress aiming to eliminate this invasive non-native species 
from the parish and beyond. We started with our wonderfully 
fearless village guides and their leaders at Low Mill and we 
have had joint sessions with Karen Shackletonôs Ilkley group 
(tackling a big patch on the the Dalesway close to the Ilkley-
Addingham frontier) and with staff from the Bolton Abbey 
Estate (tackling a 
patch at Lob 
Wood).  Weôve 
also made good 

progress on clearing stands along the north bank of the Wharfe 
from the Suspension Bridge downstream and weôre finishing off 
in style clearing awkward patches growing amongst gorse, 
nettles and brambles at various sites on the Moorside.  Itôs now a 
race against time to complete the job before the seeds ripen. 
Thanks to our incredible volunteers especially those who come 
out multiple times per week and thanks to Jan Hindle for master-
minding the operation. 
 
Faecal bacteria in the Wharfe 
 

We have now been monitoring faecal bacteria populations in the 
Wharfe around Ilkley and Addingham for three years.  Last year, 
working together with the Ilkley Clean River Group and Yorkshire 
Dales Rivers Trust we organised a citizen science survey of the 
whole Wharfe from Oughtershaw to the Ouse.  This year we have 
several projects underway, studying more closely sources of 
pollution in Upper Wharfedale, studying more closely sources of 
pollution from urban areas in Ilkley and, just beginning, helping 
Isabel Douterelo of Sheffield University in her research attempting 
to differentiate human from agricultural livestock sources of faecal 
bacteria, especially E. coli, using DNA.   Samples for DNA analysis 
need larger volumes of water! 
 
Primary school ponds and wetland 
 

Our work creating a wetland nature reserve for the Primary School is nearing 
completion. There are two ponds and nine wetland scrapes of different size 
and depth now occupying the site once used for high and long jumping. The 
whole site is protected by a perimeter fence and the large pond (which has a 
maximum depth of 50 cm) will itself be fenced off.  Safety fencing is scheduled 
to take place over the summer holidays and the site will be ready for use as an 
outdoor educational site, next term.  Year 3 pupils came on site just before the 
end of last term to help plant out the scrapes with wetland species such as 
purple loosestrife, king cups and brooklime.  Unfortunately the wetland became 
a dryland very quickly for a period of time but our AEG volunteers organised a 
watering rota to keep the young plants alive.  It will take a number of years for 
the ponds and wetland scrapes to mature but the children should have fun 
watching things grow and seeing the site being gradually colonised by newts, 
frogs and dragonflies (hopefully!). 


